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Following my Relevant Representation dated 30-Sep-20, I raise the following areas of significant 
concern over the Sizewell C Application specific to the proposed Sizewell Link Road (Work No. 
12B) (“SLR”) and Theberton Hall, which have not been addressed by the applicant. 
 
In particular I comment on the applicant’s Relevant Representations Report (“RRR”), which as far 
as I can see does not propose one single change to the SLR in response to the many valid 
objections and comments. I watched many of the Open Floor Hearings, which were compelling 
in their quantity, emotion and collective strength of feeling against this project. In contrast, the 
applicant was noticeable by its lack of engagement, entirely consistent with its approach to date. 
 
The applicant would be better served to go back to the drawing board and select a suitable site 
better able to accommodate two reactors not located next to an SSSI. However, specifically in 
respect of the application, my comments are as follows: 
 
1. SLR Long Term Legacy 

 
EDF Statement (RRR p104): “Following the construction period of Sizewell C, the intensity of 
traffic along the B1122 if there was no alternative route would reduce, but would be replaced 
by operational traffic and by construction and maintenance traffic which would occur 
frequently for “outages” at Sizewell B and for the 2 reactors at Sizewell C. SZC Co. considers 
that there is substantial benefit in retaining the road as a long-term legacy benefit.” 
 
Response: There would be NO long-term benefit of any SLR except the applicant’s bottom 
line. Sizewell A and B have not required the SLR since their construction, for outages or 
otherwise, and Sizewell C will not require it. Instead, the SLR will dissect and ruin local 
communities and trash local ecology for no good reason. 
 
If planning consent were to be forthcoming, the SLR should be replaced by the cheaper and 
less disruptive Route W(S) (formerly D2). Route W(S) is shorter (saving millions of kms of 
emissions per year), will impact fewer Designated Heritage Assets, will be cheaper to 
maintain and would provide a long-term legacy whereas the SLR is required to be removed 
after construction as a condition for approval by local MP Dr. Therese Coffey, who said in Oct-
20: “I have suggested that this [SLR] should be removed on the completion of the project 
though. A permanent road in that location would have a detrimental impact on the landscape 
and have no legacy benefit.” 
 
If the SLR is pursued, any consent must be conditional on its removal post construction. 





 
 
3. SLR – Pretty Road Stopping Up – Junction Not Fit for Purpose 

• EDF is proposing to stop up Pretty Road and limit crossing to pedestrians, cyclists and horses. 
Whereas 99% of traffic on Pretty Road is vehicular. In 25 years, I have only seen a horse on 
Pretty Road once or twice. 

• EDF has not commented on this in the RRR despite acknowledging this being raised as an 
issue by multiple stakeholders. 

• If the SLR is pursued, vehicular access on Pretty Road must be maintained (via a vehicular 
bridge) in order not to sever the local community and their access to Saxmundham. To do 
otherwise and prioritise horses over vehicles on this road, makes absolutely no sense. 




